TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES FROM ONLINE (ZOOM) MEETING HELD ON 27 OCTOBER 2020 AT 8.00 PM
Participants – Jane Edwards (JE), Robert McClelland (RMcC), Ian Millar (IM), Alex Robertson (AR), Cammy Robertson (CR), Damian Sherwood-Johnson (DS-J), and Melanie White (MW).  Also, Gail Walker (GW) from TIDECO.
Standing orders – it was agreed to suspend the standing orders about holding meetings in public so that this one could proceed on a constituted basis.

TIDECO - the flood group for Tillicoultry, Coalsnaughton and Devonside has been running since 2017 but has never been officially adopted as one of our sub-committees.  GW said that TIDECO has 11 volunteers, including two community councillors EMcA and AR, who are on call during heavy rain, and they patrol areas during flood alerts/warnings.  They meet once a month. They are already covered by our indemnity insurance.  Formal structure/recognition with the CC is needed, and DS-J said that this would be mutually beneficial in relation to community/environment/ecosystem and it fits in with our Community Action Plan.  GW said that they are grateful for funding already provided by the CC for further flood prevention equipment which needs to be replaced after each use.  Constitutionally, a serving community councillor must serve on any of our sub-committees and it is hoped that Danny from the group will become one at some point in the future but, in the meantime, EMcA will act as their Chair.  They plan to apply for funding for more equipment from various sources and being a CC sub-committee strengthens their role, and we could keep their funds safe as they don’t have their own bank account.  They have risk assessments in place, and they have had water safety training via the Fire Service.  Exercises with Clacks Council and all frontline services are currently on hold due to Covid.  DS-J recommended formal adoption of TIDECO as a CC sub-committee which was agreed by all participating.
Current status of Community Council - DS-J believes that we are at an interesting stage of evolution and scope of influence, with more people being involved.  We are on the cusp of needing to ensure that we have sufficient capacity and resources, for example his day job as a volunteer manager was crucial in our Covid response earlier this year and wouldn’t have been possible if he didn’t already have this experience.  We need to plan for the forthcoming years.  ACTION: for next meeting we all need to think about the external groups we represent so that we can work out our presence and influence within these.
Christmas lights - there were over 250 responses to our Facebook poll for the new ‘Star of Hope’ light, with one clear winner.  RMcC now has the lock-up key from EMcA but wonders if this is the only copy.  MW also queried the whereabouts of the key for the Murray Clock power supply as EMcA had this previously.  ACTION: MW to e-mail EMcA to query situation re these keys.
Remembrance Sunday 2020 – Rev Alison Britchfield from Tillicoultry Parish Church had approached us regarding a joint statement from the local churches and the CC about there being no public gathering at the War Memorials in Tilly and Coalsnaughton.  This had been shared on our Facebook page and featured in the Alloa Advertiser.  EMcA has already arranged for the CC to lay wreaths at the memorials in Tillicoultry and Coalsnaughton. 

Tillicoultry Co-op -
Love Local Boxes: we were nominated to receive these by Co-op pioneer Donna Grey.  These contain tea bags and some Scottish supplier products.  We were allocated the maximum amount of 67 boxes, and DS-J will pop a post on Facebook asking people to nominate a recipient from the following categories: NHS workers and care workers to recognise and thank them for their incredible effort during the pandemic, and university students living away from home to let them know that their community is thinking of them at this difficult time.  
Co-op Local Community Fund 2020/21: the Co-op has been specific about funding to community groups relating to Covid and community recovery from that.  DS-J successfully applied for our community connections/resilience project, and we will receive quarterly payments from the Co-op dividend scheme for one year.

Promoting local businesses – MW sounded out those present on an idea about highlighting local businesses on our Facebook page, perhaps with them submitting a short promotional video about what they do, any special offers, etc.  MW would like the CC to be known as being supportive of the businesses that served the community throughout lockdown and those that have since been able to re-open, particularly with Christmas approaching.  ACTION: MW to approach a couple of businesses in the first instance to gauge their responses.
Defibrillator – our AED in Tilly High Street was used by a member of the public on 10 October and it is still with the Scottish Ambulance Service.  IM is hopeful that this will be returned tomorrow.

The next meeting of the CC will be our AGM on Tuesday 10 November at 7.30 pm followed by our ordinary meeting at 8.00 pm.
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